
GROUP ADDRESS CITY

Angleton 1224C E. Mulberry St. Hwy 35 Angleton

Angleton Grupo FE 508 S. Anderson St. Angleton

Bay City 2701 Ave. H Bay City

Beginners 147 N. Brazosport Blvd. Clute

Brockman Rd. 147 N. Brazosport Blvd. Clute

Free to Live 147 N. Brazosport Blvd. Clute

Easy Does it 708 E. First St. El Campo

Clean Air 105 Oak Dr. S (St. Michael’s) Lake Jackson

New Beginnings Women’s 105 Oak Dr. S (St. Michael’s) Lake Jackson

Plantation
200 Oyster Creek Dr, Lake Jackson,
TX 77566 (St. Timothy’s)

Lake Jackson

Sweeny Old Ocean 205 N. Oak St. Sweeny

West Columbia 117 Clay St. (St. Mary’s) West Columbia
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Happy Gratitude Month to All!
     It’s hard to believe that the month of November is already here. It seems impossible that we are this
close to the end of the year.
     I received my November issue of Grapevine a few days ago as of this writing and this month’s Special
Section is on gratitude. But what really caught my eye on the cover is the title of a featured Article: “My
First Sober Thanksgiving.” This title immediately took me back to not only my first sober Thanksgiving
but also my last drunk Thanksgiving. Both holidays have a special place in my memory and bring back a
flood of gratitude for our program that allows me to live a sober life.
     My last Thanksgiving as a drunk was not a pleasant experience to put it mildly. The Wednesday before
Thanksgiving Day was a scheduled day off for me, meaning that I was to have five full days with no
constraints on my alcohol intake. In addition, when I was to return to work on Monday, it would be to
start a major plant turnaround that would last two months with no break for Christmas or New Years
Day. Needless to say, I saw Thanksgiving as my last opportunity to drink the way I wanted to for a long
time, and I intended to make the most of it. I did just that. I did not breathe a sober breath for the
entire five days. When it was time to go to work and start the long turnaround, I was hung over, sick,
and racked by anxiety at I level I had never experienced. It was a solid three days before I felt decent
again. At the time I didn’t know it, but I was suffering from DT’s. Over the next several months there
were to be several more episodes of what I now know were cases of the DT’s. 
     Following the completion of the turnaround project, my drinking continued to get worse. The project I
had helped implement during the turnaround was fraught with many problems leading to a lot of stress
that I attempted to alleviate with alcohol. A series of events I won’t go into here led to my last drunk in
August of the following year. A few weeks after that last drunk, I attended my first AA meeting and
immediately knew I had found something I wanted more of.
     Fast forward to Thanksgiving of that year. I was at my job on the Wednesday before the holiday. We
received notice that non-essential personnel were released at 11:00 AM if we so wished. My company
would frequently release us early before Christmas, but never in my 30-year career had this been done
for the Thanksgiving holiday. Since we had company coming in later that day, I wouldn’t be able to make
the 6:00 PM meeting of my home group. The thought occurred to me that I could go to the noon meeting
of the Brockman Road Group, to which I had never been. I sat down and almost immediately I felt a
sense of peace and serenity pass over me. I thought back to one year earlier and recalled the misery
and depression of that time. At that point, I felt a flood of gratitude. I was free of alcohol for the first
time in a very long time
and it felt amazing. The chairperson chose gratitude for the topic, and I got to share the experience I
have written about here.
     Since that time, quite a few Thanksgiving holidays have come and gone. Every single one of them has
brought back the memory and contrast of that last drunken holiday and the first sober one. I never fail
to reflect and remember the change that sobriety through the program and fellowship of Alcoholics
Anonymous has gifted me.
Happy Thanksgiving and happy gratitude month to each and every one of you. Each of you reading this
has in some been a part of my trip along the Road of Happy Destiny, whether you realize it or not.
In love and service,

Rick M.

Letter from Our Delegate
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DISTRICT 82 MEETING SCHEDULE
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SPEAKER MEETINGS

OPEN GROUP GENERAL
SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES

(GSRS)
ANGLETON GRUPO FE

BROCKMAN RD.  GROUP
EASY  DOES IT  GROUP

LUZ Y  PAZ GRUPO
NEEDVILLE  GROUP

NEW BEGINNINGS WOMEN ’S GROUP
SWEENY-OLD OCEAN GROUP

WEST  COLUMBIA GROUP

Plantation
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GROUP UPDATES
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NOVEMBER EVENTS
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DECEMBER EVENTS

Want to see your flyers?
Email them to

d82newsletter@gmail.com



IF YOU ’RE
BORED IN
AA, IT ’S

YOUR OWN
FAULT!

ANONYMOUS
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SETA CONFERENCE

GRAPEVINE



DISTRICT
MEETINGS

NOVEMBER
5TH

DECEMBER
3RD
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PAMPHLET OF THE MONTH

SCAN HERE

READ

NOVEMBER IN A.A .

Step 11
“Sought through

prayer and meditation
to improve our

conscious contact with
God as we understood
Him, praying only for
knowledge of His will
for us and the power

to carry that out.”

Tradition 11
“Our public relations

policy is based on
attraction rather

than promotion; we
need always

maintain personal
anonymity at the

level of press, radio,
and films.”

Concept 11
“The trustees should always

have the best possible
committees, corporate

service directors, executives,
staffs, and consultants.

Composition, qualifications,
induction procedures, and

rights and duties will always
be matters of serious

concern.”



District 82

P.O. Box 1393 Lake Jackson, TX

77566

______________________

DCM

Jackie M.

jackie.m@aa-seta.org

Secretary 
Melinda G (Melinda.g@aa-seta.org)

Treasurer  
Dan M.    (Dan.m@aa-seta.org)

CPC Chair
Kendyl W. (kendyl.w@aa-seta.org)

CFC Chair
Mark P.

TFC Chair
Mike D.

Intergroup Liaison
Pickle S. (auntpickle76@yahoo.com)

Grapevine Chair
Corey C.

Literature Chair
Jim M. (Jim.m@aa-seta.org)

Newsletter Chair
Lizz C. (lizz.c@aa-seta.org OR
d82newsletter@gmail.com)

Public Information Chair
Lisa E. 

Clear away the wreckage of
your past. Give freely of what
you find and join us. We shall
be with you in the Fellowship

of the Spirit, and you will
surely meet some of us as

you trudge the Road of Happy
Destiny.

BIG BOOK QUOTE
OF THE MONTH

THIRD STEP PRAYER

“God, I offer myself to thee-
to buiild with me and to do

with me as thou wilt. Relieve
me of the bondage of self,
that I may better do they

will. Take away my difficulties,
that victory over them may
bear witness to those that I
would help of Thy power, They

love, and Thy way of life.”


